
   Upcoming Events

  September 2  
  Labor Day - No School

  September 4
  Domino’s Dine to Donate

  September 6
  Fall Picture Day

  September 9
  No School- Fair Day  

  September 10
  PTO Meeting - 6:30 pm

Principal’s 
Message
      I  would like to welcome everyone 
back for the 2024-2025 school year. 
We have had a great start and the 
students have been working very hard 
to learn new routines and procedures. 
If you are the parent of a 3rd grade 
student, please note the following Fall 
testing dates:

I look forward to working alongside 
you this year to help ensure your 
child’s success. Please feel free to 
reach out if you have any questions or 
concerns. - Mrs. Tucker

Melrose Elementary Family Newsletter
September 1, 2024

MELROSE GEAR
Do you want some Wooster or Melrose gear? There is a sale fro Spirit Gear from 
August 6th to September 10th.  Shop here

https://095155c2.streaklinks.com/CF3jVXnoqAF6-_5c0gb55tTB/https%3A%2F%2F1stplacespiritwear.com%2Fschools%2FOH%2FWooster%2FMelrose%2BElementary%2BSchool%2Fcollection_detail.html%3Futm_source%3Dcustomer-db%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dlaunch1


School Day
Our school day starts at 8:45 a.m. and ends at 3:30 p.m.  Students will enter the 
building at 8:45 a.m. each morning.  We do not have adult supervision until 
8:45 a.m therefore, students should not arrive on school grounds before 
this time.  
Students who arrive after 9:05 a.m. will be considered tardy, and students who 
arrive after 10:30 a.m. will be considered absent for the morning.  If your child will 
be late or absent, please be sure to call the school (330-345-6434) by 10:00 a.m. 
on the day of the absence.  Our office hours are 8:00 a.m.- 4:30 p.m.  However, 
our voicemail is available for messages if you call outside of office hours.  

Melrose School Day Times

    8:45 a.m. Breakfast served as Students enter the building
    9:05 a.m. School day begins
    3:30 p.m. Walkers/Boys and Girls Club dismissal 
    3:30 p.m. Bus/Car dismissal

In order to make our school’s dismissal safe and efficient for all, please 
follow these guidelines:

● Notify your child’s teacher (in writing) if there is a change in his/her dismissal 
routine.  If we have received no notification, then your child will follow his/her 
normal routine.

● All students start being dismissed from the building at 3:30 p.m.
● All cars should enter and exit from the west entrance.
● Wait for students in the curb to car lane only for pick up. Please do not stand in 

the transfer zone near the cones.  This is the safe student zone for curb to car 
pick up only. 

● Please never walk through the line of traffic.  This models a dangerous 
behavior for all of our students.  

Remember…

There are two ways to pick up your children:
1) The curb-to-car pick up lane.  Parents should remain in their cars and pull to an 

assigned cone. Your child will come to you.
2) General’s Club- pick up between 3:45-4:45.



Melrose PTO
Please come to our first PTO meeting 
to plan events for your kids this year on 
Tuesday, September 10th, from 6:30 
to 7:30 PM. Childcare and pizza will be 
provided. Want to learn about fun 
events at our school? You can also stay 
updated with our monthly newsletter; 
sign up here-  
https://melrosepto.ck.page/join 

Wayne County Fair Day

Every student will receive a free ticket 
for admission to the Wayne County 
Fair for Monday September 9, 2024

    Welcome New Melrose Staff
Jayme Tucker - Principal

Sarah Murphy – Intervention Specialist
Mary Watson - Kindergarten
Kiana Leppla - Technology

Wendy Nadeau - Paraprofessional
Tiffany Gutierrez - EL Paraprofessional

A Few Notes from the Cafeteria

Again this year a daily breakfast program is in place for students beginning at 
8:45 a.m. A monthly menu will be sent home each month.

Free & Reduced Lunch Participants:  A new application must be submitted each 
year.  These applications determine funding for our specialized reading 
programs.  Please fill out an application if eligible to ensure we can keep these 
programs in operation. 

One or more students at Melrose Elementary have an allergy to peanuts/tree 
nuts that is beyond the “average” allergy.  This can be life threatening. 

Please be mindful of what you send for daily class snacks, class parties or class 
birthday treats.  We also request that you reinforce with your child that sharing 
food (such as lunch items) is not recommended.  Please call our office if you 
have any questions about “safe” foods to share with the class.

https://095155c2.streaklinks.com/CF3f7dZT0-ZThAdhKg_Ehdsg/https%3A%2F%2Fmelrosepto.ck.page%2Fjoin
https://095155c2.streaklinks.com/CF3f7dZT0-ZThAdhKg_Ehdsg/https%3A%2F%2Fmelrosepto.ck.page%2Fjoin


School-Wide Title 1 at Melrose 
What is Title 1?
Title 1 is a program that’s federally funded in order to provide extra assistance to meet the academic needs of students in 
reading and math.  The funding is determined by a formula including the number of students receiving free and/or 
reduced lunch.  In Wooster City Schools, Melrose is one of four elementary schools receiving Title 1 funding.
What do these funds provide?
At Melrose, these funds provide one full-time reading teacher, Mrs. Runkle and multiple literacy and math coaches. Funds 
are also provided for some professional development for the teachers, some academic materials and to fund parent 
involvement activities.
What does Title 1 support look like at Melrose?
Since Melrose is considered a “school-wide” Title 1 school, Title 1 teachers may provide extra support for any student; 
however, most of the teachers’ instructional time is spent with small groups that include learners at-risk.  These small 
groups (1-6 students) may work within or outside the classroom depending upon the need of the student(s).  Title 1 
teachers help to assess the progress of each student at Melrose and work closely with classroom teachers to plan and 
provide instruction to help all students achieve one year’s growth, (or more for students who need catch up growth).
For any questions regarding our Title 1 program, please contact Mrs. Runkle or Mr. Wolf.


